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October 30, 2012
TO: Board of Mayor and Alderman

FROM: Eric S. Stuckey, City Administrator
David Parker, P.E.; CIP Executive/City Engineer
Paul Holzen, P.E.; Director of Engineering
Jonathan Marston, P.E.; Staff Engineer 2

SUBJECT: Contract Award for Construction of S.R. 96W at Boyd Mill Avenue & Carlisle
Lane Intersection Improvements
(COF Contract 2012-01438)

Purpose
The purpose of this memorandum is to provide the Board of Mayor and Aldermen (BOMA) the

tabulated bid results for the S.R. 96W at Boyd Mill Avenue and Carlisle Lane Intersection
Improvements and to present a recommendation for contract.

Background
The S.R. 96W at Boyd Mill Avenue and Carlisle Lane Intersection Improvements Project generally

consists of the following items:
e  Widening of S.R. 96W intersection approaches to Boyd Mill Avenue & Carlisle Lane from 2
lanes to 5 lanes,
e Widening of Boyd Mill Avenue & Carlisle Lane intersection approaches to S.R. 96W from 2
lanes to 3 lanes,
e Alignment adjustment of Boyd Mill Avenue & Carlisle Lane intersection approaches,
e Installation of traffic signal, including pedestrian crossing signals.

On October 19, 2012 the City of Franklin and Neel-Schaffer opened construction bids for the S.R. 96W
at Boyd Mill Avenue & Carlisle Lane Intersection Improvements Project. The apparent low bidder was
Highways, Inc. A summary of the bid results by Neel-Schaffer is included for your review.

Financial Impact
The apparent low bidder is Highways, Inc. with a total construction contract price of $2,166,454.75.

This project is entirely City funded via the Capital Projects Fund.

Recommendation
Staff recommends approval of this construction contract with Highways, Inc. in an amount not to exceed

$2,166,454.75.




Solutions you can build upon

N NeeL-SCHAFFER

October 26, 2012

Mr. Paul Holzen, P.E.
Engineering Director
City of Franklin

109 3" Ave South
Franklin, TN 37064

Subject: Bid Recommendation — SR-96 at Boyd Mill Ave. and Carlisle L.
COF Contract No.: 2012-0148

Dear Mr. Holzen:

Six responsive bids were opened and read aloud for the above-referenced project on Thursday, October
18™ 2012, at 1:00 p.m. A summary of the bid results is shown in the table below:

Summary of Bid Results
Charles DeWeesee Construction $2,429,066.77
Civil Constructors, Inc. $2,363,189.56
Highways, Inc. $2,166,454.75
Jenco Construction, Inc. $2,280,398.23
Mountain States Contractors, LLC $2,792,675.15
Sessions Paving Company $2,291,091.17

Each bid was evaluated and found acceptable based on the requirements of the Instruction to Bidders in
the Project Manual. Therefore, we recommend that the award of contract for the construction of the
above referenced project to the low bidder, Highways, Inc., in the amount of $2,166,454.75.

Please contact me if you have any questions or comments.

Sincerely,
NEEL-SCHAFFER, INC.

Steven Lamm, P.E.
Project Engineer

Ce: Jonathan Marston, City of Franklin




